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NEWS RELEASE 
 
Contact:  Neil Shatek, Assistant County Engineer 
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Wednesday, December 16, 2020 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
F44 (Herbert Hoover Highway NE) Open to Traffic 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – The Johnson County Secondary Roads Department is pleased to 
announce substantial completion of F44 (Herbert Hoover Highway NE) Reconstruction Project 
from Utah Avenue to 0.9 miles east of Wapsi Avenue. F44 (Herbert Hoover Highway NE) is open 
to traffic. 
 
Minor touch up work in the area will take place in the next couple of weeks and again in the 
spring with daytime lane closures possible during this work. Please drive carefully through the 
project area and be aware of equipment and workers in the right-of-way. 
 
For updates on this and other projects, visit the Secondary Roads Department, Road 
Construction Updates link on the Johnson County webpage (www.johnsoncountyiowa.gov) or 
follow Secondary Roads on Twitter @JCSecondaryRoad. 
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